Dear Sir Oliver,
 
Thank you for your email of 24 July 2020, concerning the Royston Hospital Site and the on-going interest from Mrs Allen, Chair of the Royston Community Health Interest group.
 
Earlier this year, and prior to COVID-19, an executive group had been established by the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), to include ourselves and Hertfordshire County Council to determine the future health and social care services strategy for the Royston locality and in turn any property considerations. This work was paused during the COVID-19 peak, but the CCG are hoping to reconvene the activity in the near future and to take account of this in a system wide context with all associated partners. We hope that the CCG’s initial commissioning strategy and activity can be progressed later this year to help support the wider health and social care landscape, and we would be happy to discuss progress with Mrs Allen alongside the CCG in due course. 
 
We understand that the work will now be overseen by the System (Sustainability & Transformation Partnership) wide Estates Group. Both the CCG and NHS Property Services have an active representation on that group.
 
We are keen to work with all partners to optimise the public estate across Royston to support the future clinical strategy and improve patient access to health and social care services
 
We are setting up a call with the CCG to discuss next steps in the next couple of weeks.  We are of course very happy to keep you up to date on this matter, and will be in touch in due course.
 
Best wishes


